Notes on KALC Meeting October 21st 2021

Chair: Mary McKinlay elected chairman 

Chrys Short, Addington elected vice chair

Sarah Huseyin elected Secretary

Tom Shelley to continue on the Climate Change Working Group

Mary McKinlay to be the KALC representative on the Parish Forum 

Mark Thomas, PCSO, thought he was representing on Ightham Parish Council rather than KALC and felt he was unprepared. High end vehicles are being stolen for parts. He suggested keeping keys in RFI pouches. Speeding is rife. As a PCSO he can only use a speed gun and report it.

Mary McKinlay re police matters: New App, My Community Voice. https://www.mycommunityvoicekent.co.uk . Country Eye App https://countryeye.co.uk . Matthew Scott has said that police should be represented at parish council meetings at least quarterly and reports should be submitted monthly. 

Parish Partnership Panel. Mike Taylor. Chair will be from the majority party from a parish area and vice chair will be from a minority party from a parish area. The parish councillors will sit in the front and borough councillors behind. One representative from each parish. Harry Rayner says he always represents Wrotham Parish at PPP meetings. Patrick Thomas brought up the Parish Charter which he felt was important but said he has lost faith in it.

Boundary Commission Review. Mike Taylor was a member of the electoral working group and said he was sworn to secrecy. Parishes likely to be dealing with different members than they are used to deal with. There is another 4 weeks to submit comments. We should look at this and react. The TMBC KALC is setting up a working group to be led by Patrick Thomas and Jenny Bate.

There was a KALC executive meeting on Saturday. They will be looking for a new chief executive.

Wendy Palmer. Joint Transportation Board. The 20mph in Tonbridge was considered a disaster. Other people present, however, said they were very happy with their 20mph limits. 

Next PPP will be on Thursday November 4th. Then January 27th. Suggested that KALC should raise parish boundary changes. Also brown bin collections. Harry Rayner suggested bringing skips organised by parishes but funded by the Borough. East Peckham Parish ordered 4 skips, which were filled in a few hours, paid for by the Parish Council.

Next KALC meeting will be before Christmas.

Tom Shelley
